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The Competitive Exam Cell of our college has successfully organized various 

programs during the academic year 2023-24. These initiatives were aimed at enhancing the 

skills, knowledge, and opportunities for our students in competitive examinations and career 

development. The activities conducted under this cell have received a remarkable response 

from the students, making the year a fruitful one. 

The first program, conducted on 28th December 2023, was an examination facilitated by the 

Gandhi Research Foundation. This event provided a platform for students to test their 

knowledge and analytical skills. A total of 40 students participated in this examination, 

showcasing their enthusiasm and commitment towards academic excellence. 

The second program, held on 8th February 2024, was a workshop on competitive exam 

guidance. The event featured esteemed guests such as Shri Arjun Pahade and Shri Suresh 

Gawde, along with Prof. Vijaysingh Patil, who presided over the session. The workshop 

provided invaluable insights and strategies for excelling in competitive examinations. The 

interactive sessions were highly appreciated by the students, who gained practical knowledge 

and motivation to pursue their aspirations. 

 



 

The third program focused on career development and was part of the Career Katta 

initiative, conducted in collaboration with the Maharashtra State Higher and Technical 

Education Department and the Maharashtra Information Technology Assistance Center. This 

event was held under the chairmanship of Dr. Manoj Gadekar, with Dr. V.P. Lingayat serving 

as the coordinator. The initiative aimed to establish a platform where students could explore 

various career options and prepare for future opportunities. The event was instrumental in 

broadening the horizons of our students. 

 



 

 

 

The fourth and final program of the academic year was held on 2nd September 2023 

and focused on job opportunities. The session featured a lecture and guidance by Shri I.R. 

Zharkari from TCS Pune, who highlighted the various career prospects available at TCS and 

other leading organizations. The event was coordinated by Dr. R.M. Mohite and was well-

received by the students, who actively participated and expressed great interest in the topics 

discussed. 



 

 

The Competitive Exam Cell has demonstrated its commitment to fostering a culture of 

learning and growth among students. The active participation and enthusiasm shown by the 

students in all four programs underscore the importance and effectiveness of these initiatives. 

The cell aims to continue its efforts in the coming years, ensuring that students are well-

prepared for competitive exams and equipped to excel in their chosen career paths 



 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 



 
 

 

 
















